
 
 
 

The SPS President’s Newsletter 

Celebrating 112 years of educational excellence in Covington 

343 years of Lasallian tradition throughout the world 

March 10-17, 2024 
 

“Remember you are dust, and to dust you shall return.” 
 

 

Dear Parents,  

 

The Fourth Sunday of Lent, which we celebrate on today, is known as “Laetare Sunday.” Laetare 

is Latin for “rejoice,” the first word of the opening prayer at mass. We are rejoicing not merely 

because we are more than halfway through Lent (although that’s legitimate cause for rejoicing!). 

We are rejoicing because we know God is always eager to reconcile with us. 

 

Brother Ray used to include the following prayer in his Lenten newsletters. I thought it was a 

perfect prayer for the season.  

 

Behold, Lord, an empty vessel that needs filling. Fill it, Lord. 

I am weak in faith; strengthen me.  

I am cold in love; warm me and make me fervent, that my love 

may go out to my neighbor.  

I do not have a strong and firm faith; at times I doubt and am 

unable to trust you altogether.  

O Lord, help me. Strengthen my faith and trust in you.  

In you, I have sealed the treasure of all I have.  

I am poor; you are rich and came to be merciful to the poor.  

I am a sinner; you are upright.  

With me, there is an abundance of sin; in you is the fullness of 

righteousness.  

Therefore, I will remain with you, of whom I can receive.  

Amen.   
 

 
 



 
 
 

THIS WEEK AT SAINT PAUL’S  

  

Sunday, March 10 
•  4th Sunday of Lent 

  

Monday, March 11 DEFG 
• Golf-Oak Harbor-9 holes-2p 

• 8th Baseball v John Curtis- Heap Field-4p 

 

Tuesday, March 12 ABCD 
• Juniors take ACT during school 

• SSA Challenge 1pm-New Gym 

• V Baseball v Br. Martin-Heap Field-4p 

• JV Outdoor Track & Field-Mandeville High School 

• 9th Baseball @ Hannan-4:30p 

 

Wednesday, March 13 DEFG  
• Bowling – Make up games-Tangi Lanes-Hammond 

• 9th/JV Baseball @ Covington High School-4 & 6:30p 

 

Thursday, March 14 ABCD – Late Start 

• Bowling – Make up games - Tangi Lanes-Hammond 

• JH Outdoor Track & Field – Covington High/Trafton Academy JH Classic @ Covington 

High 

• Rugby v Jesuit – Hunter Stadium – 6p 

 

Friday, March 15 EFGA 
• JV/V Baseball v Rummel – Heap Field – 4 & 6:30p 

• JV/V Lacrosse v Jesuit-TBD 

• V Outdoor Track & Field-Fontainebleau High Thiel Inv.@ Fontainebleau High 

 

Saturday, March 9 
• V Golf - Bayou Rapides Tournament – Link on the Bayou-Alexandria – 36 holes 

• V Baseball Double Header v Rummel- Heap Field - 1 & 3:30p 

• Royal Gold Gala – 7p in Briggs Assembly Center 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

GENERAL INFORMATION: 

 

ONE WEEK TO GO UNTIL THE ROYAL 

GOLD GALA!  

 

The inaugural Royal Gold Gala for Saint Paul’s 

School will be held on our campus on Saturday, 

March 16, 2024. We would like to invite you to 

be a part of our celebration!   

Get your outfit ready (optional) for A Roaring 

20's Party!  Dance to Groovy 7, shop at the 

auction, and play games with your friends! 

You've never seen a party like this one at Saint 

Paul's!  

 

GALA SPONSORS: Here is the link for 

sponsorship levels or for individual tickets! 

Thanks for continued support of Saint Paul's 

School!   

https://one.bidpal.net/saintpauls/welcome 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GALA PATRONS: We are grateful to the 

patrons for their generous support of Saint Paul’s 

School. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

https://one.bidpal.net/saintpauls/welcome


 
 
 

ANNUAL APPEAL:  Several weeks ago, you received the Saint Paul’s Advancement Review 

which contained the President’s Annual Educational Fund Report. Many thanks to those who 

responded to the appeal. We invite you to review the listed businesses and individuals who 

generously supported Saint Paul’s last year. Your support are essential to the continued quality of 

our offerings to our students and support of our faculty. 

 

This year we invite you to continue or even increase your contributions to the Annual Appeal. If 

you did not contribute last year, I humbly request that you consider donating. For clarity, I offer 

the following: 

 

• Almost all private schools conduct annual campaigns; many are high pressured; ours is 

not – but we request your support to keep it from being high pressured. 

• Your annual gift supports tactical, short term projects, e.g., technology, special programs, 

STEM equipment and supplies, unique one-time academic needs, teacher formation and 

professional development, minor campus upgrades and renovations, student activities, etc. - 

in short, the necessary resources to ensure a superior education for our students.  

• The Capital Campaign (more on this later) funds provides resources to expand and improve 

large infrastructure projects (the $4 million La Salle Hall renovation, the $4.5 million new 

gym, the $4 million Benilde Hall renovation and now the $2.5 million Music Hall.) 

• You may “pledge” your gift and pay later or in installments (monthly, etc.). More and more 

families are using automatic credit card monthly payments of $10, $20, or more dollars.  

GREAT! 

• Gifts of stock are welcome. 

• No gift is too small. I repeat: no gift is too small! What’s important is that everyone 

participates. Of course, no gift is too large! 

• If you are contributing to the Capital Campaign or financially supporting SPS in some other 

way, I understand!  Thank you for your generosity.  Will you send $10 to the Annual Fund so 

I can show an increase in participation? 

• Please consider helping if you have not already done so and are in a position to do so.  

• Please also consider asking friends or family who may be in a position to help.  Thank you! 

 

 

ANNUAL APPEAL AND GRANDPARENTS:  We are blessed with many supportive 

grandparents.  Many schools solicit donations from grandparents directly.  Again, we do it 

differently than other schools that directly solicit grandparents.  We ask that you inform your son’s 

grandparents or, if you want, we’ll be happy to send them the information directly if you wish.  

Just provide me with the information. We do not want to ask grandparents without your 

consent, but we need their support.  I have already received a number of grandparent gifts.  

Again, no gift is too small – and, of course, no gift is too large. 

 



 
 
 

ADMISSIONS FOR 2024-25:  We are extremely pleased with the number of applicants for 

next year! And, we continue to receive more applicants! Thanks to all who helped make this 

happen.  Thanks also for spreading the good news about Lasallian education at Saint Paul’s 

School! Congratulations to all future Wolves!  

 

2024 - 2025 CALENDAR: The 2024-25 School Calendar has been posted. You can find it at the 

end of this newsletter. Please refer to this calendar when making vacation or other plans. Thanks.  

 

MU ALPHA THETA AT MATH TOURNAMENT: On Saturday March 2nd, 15 Fighting Math 

Wolves, along with Ms. Baudoin and Ms. Barwick, traveled to New Orleans to compete in the 

Jesuit Math Tournament. There were approximately 270 students from 15 schools (all in 1 

division)—we came away with a couple of trophies and some honorable mentions. 

 

Individual Test: 

Algebra 1—Matthew Harmon—2nd place 

Algebra 2—Ayaan Sheikh—4th place 

Calculus—Joey Mire—4th place 

 

Team Test: 

Algebra 2—Henry Bidleman, Austin McInteer, Ayaan Sheikh—2nd place 

 

Below: Mathletes work out a problem at the Math Tournament. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

MUSIC DEPARTMENT PERFORMANCES: Just in case you did not get enough of the Saint 

Paul’s Music program during Mardi Gras, the following is a list of upcoming performances by the 

various Saint Paul’s ensembles: 

March 16 – Jazz performance at the Blue/Gold Gala in the Briggs Assembly Center 

April 15-20 Jazz Bands at the Bill Evans Festival at Southeastern Louisiana University  

April 20 – Jazz Band, Rock Band combo at the Saint Paul’s Crawfish Festival 

May 8 – Small Recital Concert at the Saint Paul’s Music Building 

May 17 – Rock Class at Wolf Jam at the Covington Trailhead 

May 27 - Concert Band, Jazz Bands, and Rock Band combos at the Spring Concert in the Briggs 

Assembly Center. 

 

 

MENTAL HEALTH CLUB: A group of SPS students interested in improving their overall 

well-being started the Wolves for Mental Health club, which kicked off the week before Mardi 

Gras.  The group meets every Wednesday at 6 p.m. in Benilde Hall.  Students will learn methods 

of self-improvement, practice techniques for dealing with stress and anxiety and have fun with 

their brothers.  Meetings begin with snacks and socializing and end with games.  The group 

meets monthly on Wednesday evenings. For more information contact Senior Shaun Cooney or 

Mrs. Kim Gardner. 



 
 
 

SAINT PAUL’S – SAINT SCHOLASTICA CHALLENGE: On Tuesday, we have a 3-period 

day to accommodate our annual Challenge vs SSA.  On that day students may wear gold SPS t-

shirts and sweatshirts along with royal blue 

PE shorts.  Student Council will provide the 

rest of the Minion costume. This annual 

activity between the schools has become a 

great tradition of fun, bragging rights between 

our two schools. I have been assured by the 

Student Council that we will regain the trophy 

from SSA this year!  

Student Council President Gunnar Gavel 

encourages students to dress up for the 

SPS/SSA Challenge by showing models of 

attire for the event.  

 
 

 

 

IN-SCHOOL ACT FOR JUNIORS: Our Counseling Department is offering in-school ACT 

testing for all of our juniors this Tuesday. This is a lot of extra work for our counselors but they 

think it is worth it as it gives our juniors a unique opportunity to try to achieve their best results 

in a familiar testing time and place. Please encourage your junior sons to have a good night’s 

sleep and to eat breakfast that morning.  

SENIOR YEARBOOK ADS: Senior Parents, please do not forget to purchase a senior ad in the 

2024 yearbook. This is a great way to leave a lasting message to your son(s). The due date for 

ads is May 15th. The ads can be purchased and created by going 

to yearbookforever.com  Seniors do not need to purchase a yearbook as this is included in their 

senior fees paid at the beginning of the year.  

SUICIDE & CRISIS LIFELINE:  988:  On July 16, 2022, Louisiana joined the rest of the 

nation in launching 988, the new three-digit dialing code for the National Suicide Prevention 

Lifeline to make it easier for people to receive assistance 

during a mental health crisis. When you call (multiple 

languages), text (English only) or chat 988, you will be 

connected to trained, compassionate crisis counselors who 

will listen to your concerns, provide support, and connect 

you with local resources.  The chat feature is available 

through the Lifeline’s website 

(www.suicidepreventionlifeline.org/chat/). People can use 

988 if they are having thoughts of suicide, mental health or 

substance use crises, or any other kind of emotional 

distress. People can also dial 988 if they are worried about 

a loved one who may need crisis support. 

http://yearbookforever.com/
https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/chat
http://www.suicidepreventionlifeline.org/chat/


 
 
 

FIRST PLACE AT LITERARY 

RALLY: Congratulations to Rogan 

Martinez who placed1st at the state literary 

rally in the Black and White 2D Category. 

 

Pictured at right is Rogan with his 

outstanding work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT LITERARY RALLY: Congratulations to the following students who represented 

Saint Paul’s at the District Literary Rally last weekend at Southeastern Louisiana University. 

Saint Paul’s traditionally does very well at this scholastic competition. This year was no 

exception with 12 students placing first in their subjects from among all participating schools in 

all divisions. An additional 9 students will also advance to state to compete. Scholarship winners 

are those students who placed first in all divisions in their subject. State qualifiers are those who 

placed first in our division in their subject matter. District Qualifiers are those that also placed 

but will not advance to state because another student from Saint Paul’s had a higher score than 

they did. Schools may send two student per subject to the District Rally but only one to the State 

Rally.  

 

Scholarship Winners   

Antonio Eversgerd - Accounting  

Matthew Harmon – Algebra I 

Ayaan Sheikh – Algebra II 

Callahan Arch – Biology I 

William Landers – Biology II 

Damian Rea – Computer Science 

Andrew Blossman - Economics 

Zack Wyle – English I 

Thomas Simoneaux – English II 

Perrin Duhe – English III 

William Coles - Physics 

Rogan Martinez – Art IV 



 
 
 

 

State Qualifiers  

Jackson Picone – Advanced Math I 

Owen Paddock – American History 

Joseph Mire - Calculus 

Caleb Tardo - Chemistry 

Preston Olivier - Civics 

Jake Bergeron - Geometry 

Vincent Cruise – Journalism I 

Colton Gernon – Physical Science 

Christopher Curtis - Principles of Business 

 
District Qualifiers (Placed but will not advance to state)   

Landon Krebs – Accounting I 

Charles Dorhauer  - Algebra I 

Ian Anderson – American History 

Joseph Donahue – Biology I 

Lathan Harrell - Chemistry 

Dylan Underwood - Civics 

Sean Lenahan – English III 

Dominc Muguira – Biology II 

 

MUSIC STUDENTS AT LPO: On Thursday a few of the music classes traveled to 

New Orleans to watch an open rehearsal of the Louisiana Philharmonic Orchestra perform 

Tchaikovsky’s Symphony no. 4. They were able to see how a professional orchestra works and 

were able to meet a few of the musicians.  



 
 
 

  

SUMMER CAMPS: Registration is now open for all of our summer camps, including musical 

theater and STEM camps. Check out the website for information and registration. Space is limited. 

Contact Ms. Tammy Freeman for STEM camp information:  t.freeman@stpauls.com . If you or 

someone you know wants to attend a camp at Saint Paul’s this summer, please register early. Most 

camps fill to capacity very early! 

https://www.stpauls.com/student-life/summer-camp/
mailto:t.freeman@stpauls.com


 
 
 

 

JUNIOR-SENIOR PROM: The Junior-Senior Prom is scheduled for Saturday, March 23, 

2024 from 7:30- 10:30 PM in the Saint Paul's Briggs Assembly Center. The Junior-Senior Prom 

is a Saint Paul’s School function for members of the 11th & 12th grade classes and their guests. 

Only one female guest is allowed per male student. 

 Boys are expected to adhere to the following dress code for Prom 

• Tuxedo is the norm, but not necessary.  Suits are acceptable. Ties must be worn. 

•  Jackets may be removed, but students are to remain fully dressed throughout the dance.  

•  Please label your jacket with your name to avoid lost items 

 

Girls are expected to adhere to the following dress code for Prom: 

• Dresses must reach the floor all around and be made of opaque material.  

• Slits in dresses may be no more than 4 inches above the knee.   

• Dresses may not have a low open back.  The back must be at the natural bra line. 

• Strapless and one shoulder dresses are acceptable as are spaghetti straps. 

• There should be no immodest cutouts, openings, or low-cut, revealing necklines.  

• No pierced body parts are to be visible except the ear lobes.   

• Shoes are to be worn at all times.   

• Comfortable shoes are recommended.   

 

Tickets will go on sale in February–watch your email for details! 

 

 

 

ARCHDIOCESE OF NEW ORLEANS 

DISTINGUISHED ALUMNI AWARD: 

Congrats to Coach Kevin Moore who was 

named as Saint Paul’s School Distinguished 

Alumni on March 1st.  

 

Pictured at right is Mr. Moore at Notre Dame 

Seminary after receiving the award.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

LOST AND FOUND:  Now that Spring weather is upon us, the L&F closet is full of cold 

weather attire! Tell your son to look there for any misplaced or “stolen” items. The Lost and 

Found Closet is located under the outside stairs behind the large wall at Founder’s Circle. Lunch 

boxes, sweatshirts, PE uniforms, book bags, and sports equipment are some of the most frequent 

items “lost.” Misplaced phones, keys, ID cards, and electronics are handled by Mrs. Claire’s 

office.  

 

 

BARGAIN UNIFORMS: We have a number of 

clean, pre-owned SPS uniform shirts and shorts in 

good condition.  If the family budget is tight, feel free 

to ask for some of these clothes.  Nothing is done to 

embarrass a student and no one will know.  Thanks to 

those families who supply us with their outgrown 

uniforms. If you have a returning student who has 

outgrown his SPS apparel, we gladly accept gently 

used items.  Just drop the items off at the 

Administration Building.  

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL ZONE DRIVING: Covington 

Public Works recently added School Zone 

sign at East Eleventh Avenue reminding 

drivers that the school zone speed limit is 15 

MPH. For the safety of everyone, please 

respect the speed limits in the Saint Paul’s 

and all school zones! 

  

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

BROTHER BILL PARSONS QUIZ BOWL: Saint Paul's School hosted the Brother Bill 

Parsons Quiz Bowl on Saturday, March 9. Three St. Paul's teams competed against Archbishop 

Chapelle, Archbishop Hannan, Archbishop Rummel, Baton Rouge Episcopal, Ben Franklin, 

Saint Martin Episcopal, Catholic High, E.D. White Catholic, Jesuit, Mandeville, Mt. Carmel and 

Vandebilt Catholic. E.D. White won the tournament and Catholic High of Baton Rouge placed 

second.  

Below: Mrs. Kim Gardner gives final instructions to student hosts at the Quiz Bowl.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MIKE NAVARRE: I am sad to report the passing of 

Mr. “Coach” Mike Navarre in Celebration, Florida, 

where he had retired a few years ago. From his obituary: 

“During his time in Mandeville, Mike loved coaching all 

manner of sports, which ultimately led him to becoming 

the head cross country coach at St. Paul’s School in 

Covington, Louisiana. In his ten years of leading the 

Cross-Country Wolves, he guided the team to four 

consecutive state championships.” Mike was a beloved 

mentor and coach to many generations of state 

championship cross country athletes. To his family and 

friends, we extend our deepest sympathy.  
 

Right: Mike with the 1998 State Cross Country trophy.  

 



 
 
 

SPORTS NEWS:  
 

RUGBY: The Rugby Wolves continued their 

winning ways with a 36-14 win over East 

Jefferson last week. Luke Cucia scored two tries 

(touchdowns) and Sean Parker, Bryce Loise, and 

Cluver Stone each scored one. Connor O’Quin 

was good for 11 points, 8 on conversions and 3 on 

a penalty kick. Congratulations and best of luck 

on the rest of the season! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOWLING: The Bowling Wolves are on a role! They defeated Archbishop Hannan on 

Wednesday, March 6th, with a final score of 851 to 655. Harrison Murr, Daniel Shaus, and 

Matthew Gay were the top three scorers against Hannan. Harrison was the match's high scorer 

with a second-round bowl of 225. 

 

On Thursday, March 7th, the Wolves defeated Pontchatoula by a score of 1071 to 841. Caleb 

Tardo, Harrison Murr, and Kaiden Klebba were the top three scorers in this match, with Harrison 

bowling 223 in round two. 

 



 
 
 

 

LACROSSE: The lacrosse team had an event filled weekend. The varsity and JV played 

against Willow School and came out victorious once again with a final of 19-2. The varsity is 

now 7-2 on the year. They play Brother Martin on Monday.  

 

The freshman lacrosse wolves continued the great start to their season by going to 2-0-1 on 

Saturday in the Freshman 4 event. The Wolves defeated Jesuit 11-2, Catholic 9-0 and scored a 

thrilling last second goal to tie St. Thomas More 4-4.  

10 different Wolves scored goals over the three games as St. Paul’s remains unbeaten.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLF: Match was canceled due to weather.  

 

BASEBALL: I know the team played but I have no reports. 

 

 



 
 
 

VOLLEYBALL: Yes, Volleyball! Saint Paul’s newly formed volleyball team hosted the first 

ever Volleyball Tournament in the New Gym last Saturday. Six teams participated in the 

tournament. Saint Paul’s came away with two wins against Covington A and Covington B teams 

and a close loss against Woodlawn. Congratulations to Coach Jody Walker and the Volleyball 

Wolves on the first ever outing for a Saint Paul’s Volleyball team! Team members are Slate 

Dominique, Shawn Cooney, Kaiden Klebba, Jacob Strecker, Nick Kelsey, Owen Spath, Preston 

Olivier, Wills Gahagan, and. Jackson Picone 

 

Right: The newly formed 

team poses after a win.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left: Coach Walker watches 

a player spike Covington.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

TRACK AND FIELD: 
The Track Wolves hosted a JV meet 

on Wednesday, March 6. Our JV 

athletes competed well and were 

supported by members of the JH 

and Varsity squads who helped 

ensure that the meet ran efficiently.  

Right: Harris Strickland (L) and 

Beau Fitte (R) come down the home 

stretch in the 300m hurdles. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday, the Varsity competed in the Judy 

Baehr Invitational and finished in 3rd place as a 

team while establishing several season bests on 

which to build.  

 
 

Left: Kahlil Reeves prepares to launch the discus 

at Judy Baehr Relays.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Right: Jack Ourso runs a solid 3rd leg on 

the 4x200 m relay at the Judy Baehr 

relays last week. 

 

 

 



 
 
 

WRESTLING: Congratulations to the following wrestlers, and Coach Pinero, who were 

selected to the All-Metro and All-District Teams. 

 

All-Metro Team 

Scott Cascio 24-3 at 106 pounds 

Conlan Enk 33-3 at 150 pounds 

Jackson Peak 35-4 at 190 pounds 

 

All-District 6-5A 

First Team 

106: Scott Cascio  

113: Rhett Nastasi  

144: Landen Noblet 

150: Conlan Enk 

157: Dane Schumacher 

165: Caleb Shartle 

175: Jared Paulino 

190: Jackson Peak 

285: Matthew Burmaster 

MVP: Conlan Enk, St. Paul's. 

Second Team 

120: Luke Jones 

126: AJ Bourg 

132: Cole Mire 

138: Baylor Delaune 

215: John Martinez 

Coach of the Year: Matt Pinero, St. Paul's. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

SCENES FROM THIS WEEK AT SCHOOL:  

 

Right: The drumline leads the student body 

in singing the fight song after the assembly. 

 

 Below: Yehia Elkersh ’17, on break from 

medical school, drops in for a visit with 

Mrs. Woodard in the Counseling Office.  

 

 

 

Right: Students from Grant 

Hughes’ English class video a 

scene from Twelfth Night. 

 

   

 

 



 
 
 

Below: Moms pray the rosary in Our Lady of Peach Chapel on Friday.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Right: In Mrs. Gardner’s Chemistry class 

Jacob Rebaudo explores hydrogen bonding by 

seeing how many drops of water he can fit on a 

penny? (Try it you will be surprised.) 

 

Below: Claud Scarpelli encrourages students 

to participate in the Costa Rica Lasallian 

Exchange Program. 

 

 

   



 
 
 

FROM THE FILES: Each week the newsletter will include a few historical events 

or moments of Saint Paul’s School (College) captured by photographers through the years.  

This semester we will focus on the second half of the last decade. Enjoy! 

 

Left: The side stairwell of Dixon Hall. It was 

located at the bend of LaSalle Drive just next to 

the Dixon Oak, so it was frequently used as an 

informational sign for those who drove up the 

drive.  

Below: Typing class in 1978 with IBM Selectric 

typewriters, the latest in technology.  

 

 

 

Left: Mrs. Judy Lacour, 

the first female teacher 

at Saint Paul’s, teaches 

English c. 1975.  

 

 

 



 
 
 

Left: Mr. Billy Taylor teaching math c. 1975.  

 

Below: Dwight Robinson ’78, dad of current teacher 

and legacy student, Mark Robinson, receives a major 

athletic award.  

 

Left: Coach Gene Bennet 

Below: Homecoming Bonfire 1978 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Right: Students gather around Thelma Toole 

for autographed copies of A Confederacy of 

Dunces, Pulitzer Prize for Fiction winner in 

1981.  Mrs. Toole was the mother of John 

Kennedy Toole, author of the acclaimed book. 

Through the efforts of local noted writer Dr. 

Walker Percy, who championed the publishing 

of Toole’s book, she visited with Saint Paul’s 

students and spoke of her son’s writing.  

 

 

 

 

 

Below: Marching Wolves c.1975 

 



 
 
 

 

Above: Inside pages of the All-Sports Banquet in 1970-71. Notice we had 5 sports, compared to 

the 18 sports offered today. 7th and 8th Graders had their own sports program. 

 

Homecoming 

parade “float” on 

Boston Street c. 

1973. 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

Above: Outdoor Mass under the pines. These pine trees were between the Brother’s House and 

the Stadium fence to the right of LaSalle Drive. Most were destroyed by hurricane Katrina. This 

is why the Katrina memorial is located in this area. The memorial is the silver crucifix opposite 

the Brother’s House.  

A LOOK AHEAD: 

March 

19 – FGAB – 8th HR Breakfast — Mass – Feast of St. Joseph (dress uniform day)/ Snack Day 

20 – CDEF – 9th HR Breakfast 

21 – GABC – 10th HR Breakfast 

22 – DEFG – Principal's Assembly 

23 – Junior-Senior Prom 

26 – EFGA – 11th HR Breakfast 

27 – BCDE – 12th HR Breakfast 

28 – FGAB – Mandatum (dress uniform day) 

29 - Apr 5 - Easter Holidays 

 

 



 
 
 

NEED MORE INFORMATION?  For academic issues, contact teachers, counselors, Principal 

Joe Dickens (985)892-3200 Ext. 1920, Assistant Principal Lee Pierre Ext. 1942, or Curriculum 

Coordinator Matt Pinero Ext. 1982.  For discipline, attendance, or dress code questions, call 

Dean of Students, Mr. Ken Sears, Ext. 1981.  Finances?  Call Mrs. Jo Sutherlin Ext. 1905 or me 

Ext. 1901.  Athletics?  Contact the coaches or Athletic Director, Mr. Sam Francis Ext. 1983. 

Naturally, call me, Trevor Watkins, if I can help. My office phone is 985/892-3200, x 1901. 

 

 Live Jesus in our Hearts...Forever! 

 

Trevor C. Watkins, AFSC 

President 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saint Paul’s School 2023 - 2024 Calendar 
Second Semester 

Fri – Fri, Mar 29 – Apr 05 Easter Holidays 

Mon, Apr 08   Classes resume from Easter Holidays 

Mon-Thu, Apr 29 – May 02 Senior Final Exams 

Thu, May 16   Pre-freshmen Promotion Ceremony (6:30 pm) 

Sat, May 18   Senior Graduation (4 pm) 

Fri – Wed, May 17 - 22 Final Exams for Grades 9 - 11 

Thu, May 23   Conflict/Makeup Exam Day 

Fri, May 24   Conflict/Makeup Exam Day/Faculty Records Day 

 

 

In case of emergency closings, student make-up days will be taken from scheduled holidays. 

Please do not schedule vacations during school time. 

 



 
 
 

Second Semester Period Rotation 
 

March 

11 – DEFG    
12 – ABC – SSA Challenge/1 PM Activities in Gym*/ Junior ACT (In-school) 
13 – DEFG   
14 – ABCD – Late Start 
15 – EFGA    
18  – BCDE     
19 – FGAB – 8th HR Breakfast — Mass – Feast of St. Joseph (dress uniform day)/ Snack Day 
20 – CDEF – 9th HR Breakfast 
21 – GABC – 10th HR Breakfast  
22  – DEFG  – Principal's Assembly 
23 – Junior-Senior Prom 
25 – ABCD  
26 – EFGA – 11th HR Breakfast  
27 – BCDE – 12th HR Breakfast 
28 – FGAB – Mandatum (dress uniform day) 
29 - Apr 5  - Easter Holidays  

 

April  
8-12 – Leadership Week 
8 – CDEF  
9 – GABC –  Leadership Breakfast 
10 – DEFG – Mass - (dress uniform day) 
11 – ABCD –  Leadership Guest Speaker 
12 – EFGA – Year in Review Assembly 
13 – ACT Test Date 
15 – BCDE  
16 – FGAB – Pack Time (last for seniors) 
17 – CDEF  
18 – GABC – Teacher Appreciation Lunch/ Snack Day 
19 – DEFG – Class Level Elections 
22 – ABCD  
23 – EFGA – Principal's Assembly (last for seniors) 
24 – BCDE  
25 – FGAB  
26 – CDEF – Prayer Service; Senior Exams (elective) 
29 – GABC – Senior Exams (elective) 
30 – DEFG –  Senior Exams  

May 

1 – ABCD – Senior Exams 
2 – EFGA – Senior Exams 
3 – BCDE – Late start 
6 – FGAB 
7 – CDEF –Last Principal's Assembly  



 
 
 
8 – GABC  
9 – DEFG – Academic Awards – dress uniform day 
10 – ABCD –  Athletic Awards; 8th Grade Exams 
13 – EFGA– 8th Grade Exams 
14 – BCDE – 8th Grade Exams 
15 – FGAB –8th Grade Exams/  Senior Grad Night  
16 – CDEFG* –8th Grade Promotion     
17-22 – Final Exams 
18 – Graduation 
22 – Last Day of School – 11:30 Dismissal/ Faculty Luncheon 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Saint Paul’s School 2024 - 2025 Calendar  
 

Thu, Aug 1    Teacher Meetings 

Fri, Aug 2   Archdiocesan Formation Day for teachers 

Mon, 5    Teacher Meetings 

Tues, Aug 6   Teacher Prep Day 

Wed, Aug 7   School Opens with full day of instruction 

Mon, Aug 19   New Parent Reception and Information Meeting (6:30) 

Thu, Aug 22   Senior March through the Arch, Breakfast, Unity Day, Ring Day  

Fri, Aug 23   Senior Ring Holiday 

Mon, Aug 26   Parent–Teacher Mini Schedule Night (6:30) 

Fri, Aug 30   N.O. Lasallian Convocation for Teachers (no classes for students) 

Mon, Sep 2     Labor Day Holiday 

Fri, Oct 4   Fall Break Holiday 

Fri, Oct 11   End of First Quarter; 11:00 am dismissal 

Fri., Oct 11   Grandparent Day (11:30 – 1:00) 

Mon, Oct 21   Parent-Teacher Conferences 5-7 

Sat, Nov 2   Prospective Student Open House (1 – 3 pm) 

Mon-Fri, Nov 25 - 29  Thanksgiving Holidays 

Mon, Dec 2   Classes resume from Thanksgiving Holiday 

Mon - Thu, Dec 16-19 Semester Exams 

Thu, Dec 19   Christmas Holidays begin at 11:45 following exams  

Fri, Dec 20    Conflict/Makeup Exam Day/Faculty Records Day 

 

Mon, Jan 6   Classes resume & Second Semester begins 

Mon, Jan 20   Martin Luther King Holiday 

Mon, Feb 3   Parent-Teacher Conferences 5-7 pm 

Fri, Feb 28   Faculty Retreat Day (no classes for students) 

Mon-Fri, Mar 3-7  Mardi Gras / Beginning of Lent Holidays 

Mon, Mar 10   Classes resume 

Fri, Mar 14   End of Third Quarter 

Fri – Fri, Apr 18 – Apr 25 Easter Holidays 

Mon, Apr 28   Classes resume from Easter Holidays 

Mon-Thu, May 5 – May 8 Senior Final Exams 

Thu, May 15   Pre-freshmen Promotion Ceremony (6:30 pm) 

Sat, May 17   Senior Graduation (4 pm) 

Mon – Thu, May 19 - 22 Final Exams for Grades 9 - 11 

Fri, May 23   Conflict/Makeup Exam Day 

Tues, May 27   Conflict/Makeup Exam Day/Faculty Records Day 

 

 

In case of emergency closings, student make-up days will be taken from scheduled holidays. 

Please do not schedule vacations during school time. 



 
 
 

 


